
  

Peace Lutheran Church 
3590 Lincoln Avenue 
St. Joseph, MI  49085 
Phone:  269-556-7000 
Church Office Email:   

PeaceLutheranStJoe@sbcglobal.net 

Church Website 
Peacelutheranstjoe.org 

 

Church Office Hours: 
Monday through Thursday 

9 a.m.—12 p.m. 
 

Pastoral Contact Info: 
Rev. Steve Hartten 

Senior Pastor 
Phone: (H) 281-0307 

(C) 303-638-7598  
 

Rev. Ronald Schmidt 
Staff Pastor 

Phone: (H) 983-2590 
 

Audio/Video Requests: 
For Audio CD call: 

Josh Lochner  429-4415 
For Video DVD call: 

Jim Damaske  428-0711 
 

Weekly Worship & 
Praise Opportunities: 

Sunday  
9 a.m. Sunday School 
10:15 a.m.  Worship 

 

Tuesday 
11:30 a.m. Prayer Meeting 

7 p.m. Genesis Study 
7 p.m. Ladies Book Study 

     

Wednesday 
7 p.m. - Worship 

 

Thursday 
8 a.m. Men’s Ministry 
9 a.m. LWR Quilters 

7 p.m. Choir 
 
 

Lent is behind us and we are now in 
the middle of the Easter Season, which 
lasts seven weeks.  A full week of 
Sundays is set aside to celebrate the 
Resurrection of our Lord.  We have gone 
from a time of introspection and 
reflection, examining our need for God’s 
forgiveness, to celebrating the great gift of 
forgiveness and Jesus’ conquering of 
death.  We have moved from a season of 
weekly celebration of Holy Communion 
to the standard practice of dining at the 
Lord’s Table twice a month. 

I find the transition from weekly to 
twice-monthly Communion to be a 
difficult transition for several reasons.  I 
enjoy the opportunity to dining with Jesus 
on a weekly basis.  The recently 
completed Wednesday night Lenten Series 
illustrated a number of ways The Lords’ 
Supper can be understood.  The meal can 
be life-giving fruit from the Tree of the 
Cross.  It is also understood as new Mana, 
a new bread from Heaven.  The meal is 
medicine to heal the sin-sick soul.  It is a 
time of fellowship with each other and a 
means of joining with the Heavenly Host.  
Eating with our Lord provides a time of 
rest and renewal, food to continue our 
faith journey.  It is also a foretaste of the 
marriage feast between Jesus and His 
Church, a feast that has no end.  I miss not 
getting to experience this meal on a 
regular basis. 

Another reason I find the transition 
from weekly to twice-monthly 
Communion difficult is when we make the 
switch.  We have weekly Communion 
during the Seasons of Advent and Lent.  

While these are 
important seasons in 
the Church Year, 
they are not 
primary; they are 
seasons of 
preparation. The 
“white” days, the 
Festivals of 
Christmas and 
Easter, along with 
the Sundays of 
Transfiguration, 
Trinity, All Saints 
and Christ the King 
are the major holidays in the calendar.  
When these major Festivals arrive, we do 
not celebrate the festive time with weekly 
Communion, we return to a twice-monthly 
observance of this precious meal.  We 
return to our monthly fast of not 
communing weekly precisely at the time 
when the church calendar encourages a 
weekly feast! 

Martin Luther’s Large Catechism, one 
of the Confessional documents in the 
Book of Concord (foundational 
documents of the Lutheran Church) 
contains the following:   

“On this account it is indeed called a 
food of souls, which nourishes and 
strengthens the new man.  For by baptism 
we are first born anew, but as we said 
before, there still remains the old vicious 
nature of flesh and blood in mankind.  
There are so many hindrances and 
temptations of the devil and of the world 
that we often become weary and faint, and  
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Peace Lutheran Church Council Minutes 
April 17, 2017   

 
Members Present:   Karen Richardville, Paul Wilson, 
Sherri Nitz, Jerry Pliley, Kevin Kunst, Josh Lochner, 
Joe Novak, Beverly So, Mark Carpenter 
Absent:   Pastor Hartten 
Also present:   Judy Novak, treasurer 
 
Meeting brought to order at 6:05 p.m. by Kevin 
Kunst. 
 
Opened with prayer by Karen Richardville. 
 
Motion to approve agenda was made by Karen 
Richardville. 
 
Final review of March 2017 Council Minutes made 
via email. 
 
Treasurer’s Report Judy Novak 
 
     INCOME   BUDGET DIFFERENCE 
MTD   $18,732.96  $15,570.78  $3,162.18 
YTD   $52,180.46  $50,500.97  $1,679.49 
 
Old Business: 
Funeral Committee Chair     Kevin Kunst 
There is still a need for someone to be in charge of the 
funeral meals. 
 
Survey           Jerry Pliley 
We are still waiting for the final land survey report of 
the church property. 
 
Standing Committee Reports: 
Property          Kevin Kunst 
Possibly will do a May clean-up.   
 
Fellowship          Karen Coffey 

The Lenten suppers averaged 20-25 each week. 
Thank you to Pat Nose for hosting each week. 

Fifty to seventy people enjoyed a wonderful 
breakfast on Easter Sunday.   

A sign-up sheet  for hosting Sunday fellowships is 
on the bulletin board. 
 
Pastor’s Report 

Pastor said Lenten services had an attendance of 

about 35, but did have a drop in attendance as the 
weeks progressed.   

The Easter egg hunt on Saturday, April 15 went 
very well, with 60 children participating. 

Two areas that pastor noted we need to work on 
within our congregation are boundaries and anger. 
 They are related issues.   

May has been designated “Seminary Month” by 
the NALC.  A special offering in May is requested to 
support the seminary. 

There is still an important need for a Peace 
member to volunteer to head the Vacation Bible 
School this summer. 

Pastor once again attended many church and 
community events, including home and hospital visits, 
church committees, Men’s Bible Study, local Lutheran 
Clergy Text Study, tutoring at Upton, and worship 
services. 
 
New Business:         Kevin Kunst 
Lawn Mowing Schedule 
Paul Greer will be retiring.  Al Marks will mow for 
the season at the same price.  Lawn Medic will 
continue to fertilize the grass. 
 
Volunteers and Participation on Committees 
We need to encourage people to participate on our 
church committees. 
 We all need to be more outgoing in welcoming 
visitors to PLC. 

Upcoming vacation dates requested by  Pastor 
Hartten 

July 3 - July 9 
Aug 21 - Sept 3 
May 4, 5 
Aug 17, 18 
A motion was made by Josh Lochner to approve 

the vacation dates.  Mark Carpenter seconded.  Motion 
passed. 

We need a volunteer to run the Soup Kitchen, 
beginning in June.  Peace Lutheran provides the meal 
six times a year on the second Friday of the month. 
Please let Kevin Kunst know if you would be 
interested in chairing or co-chairing this important 
community outreach.   

 
A motion to adjourn was made by Paul Wilson. 

The meeting adjourned at 7:19 and closed with the 
Lord’s Prayer.  
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Pastor’s Message 
Continued from Page 1 
sometimes we stumble.  Therefore, the sacrament is 
given as a daily pasture and sustenance, that faith may 
refresh and strengthen itself so that it will not fall back 
in such a battle, but become ever stronger and 

stronger.”  (Article V 23-24) 
Our foundational documents encourage a daily 

participation in the Lord’s Supper.  If we are not yet 
ready or able to move to a weekly observance of this 
Sacrament, perhaps we can shift our practice to one of 
feasting during the festive seasons of the Church year.  
Please share your thoughts with me. 

Soup Kitchen Coordinator needed 

Every other month, Peace 
Lutheran Church takes a turn 
preparing and serving a meal at 
the Soup Kitchen of Benton 
Harbor. For the past five years, 
the meals have been under the 
supervision of Soup Kitchen 
Coordinator Pat Nose.  

After her five years at the 
helm, Pat feels it’s time for her to 
step down. So, the church council 
is looking for a new coordinator.  

The Soup Kitchen 
Coordinator plans the meal Peace 
will serve and then makes sure 
the team has the food they need. 

Under Pat’s leadership, the 
meals have ranged from spaghetti 
to pork chops to hot dogs. On 
Good Friday, April 14, 
volunteers from Peace Lutheran 

Church served a turkey dinner 
complete with mashed potatoes, 
stuffing, brown sugar glazed 
carrots and pumpkin ice cream to 
121 adults and six children. It 
may have been the only meal 
many of the Soup Kitchen 
patrons ate that day. 

The Soup Kitchen team will 
remain intact and Pat is willing to 
help train the new person. She 
has tentative meals planned for 
the rest of the year, but said her 
replacement can choose what 
they want to make. 

“You can make it as easy or 
as complicated as you want to,” 
she said.  

If you’re willing to help, 
please contact Council President 
Kevin Kunst or the church office. 

 SPRING IS HERE…IT’S TIME TO FOCUS ON OUR GARDENS!  

To help you have the most beautiful and productive gardens in town, 
Peace will again partner with Barbott to enable you have quality 
bedding plants in your gardens at rock bottom prices!  
 
Get your Certificates through Scrip on Sundays or M - TH in the 
office through May!  
 

No change in prices again this year!  
 

Our prices are lower prices than other area organizations selling the same plants! We have 48 plant Flats (most 
flats at other places are 36 plant Flats), Hanging Baskets, 4 ½ inch pots of Proven Winners, 4 inch pots of 
Veggies/ Vines, $10 Gift Certificates and $25 Gift Certificates  
 

It’s a Win - Win - Win situation!  
 
Barbott provides certificates to Peace at discounted prices - Barbott wins with plant sales!  
Peace prices include a rebate you earn for the church with each certificate - Peace wins!  
Peace offers certificates to you at lower than market prices - You win with lower costs!  
Help support our local nursery, the church, and your budget, too!  
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Funeral Dinner Coordinator needed 
 

The  search is underway for a Funeral Dinner Coordinator to oversee 
meals for the families when a loved one dies.  Peace uses Hardings’ 
Catering for funeral dinners. The coordinator works with the family to 
determine their needs, and then places the catering order.  

The coordinator also finds volunteers to help with the luncheon and 
oversees setup, serving and cleanup for the actual meal.  

Council President Kevin Kunst says he is concerned that if someone 
does not step up, the church will no longer be able to offer this service to 
grieving families. 

Seminary Month 
for the NALC 
 

The Executive Council of the 
NALC has designated May to be 
“Seminary Month.”  Peace 
Lutheran Church’s Church 
Council has designated Sunday, 
May 14 to collect a special 
offering to support our fledgling 
seminary.   

Support for our seminary is 
important, for this is the arm of 
the Church that raises up future 
leaders.  Did you know: 

Since the NALC constituting 
convention in 2010 we have 
grown to more than 400 
congregations? 

Ninety percent of NALC 
pastors are over 40 years of age.  
Seventy percent of pastors are 
over age 60! 

To meet the pastoral and 
missional needs of the NALC, we 
need to grow our student body 
exponentially.  This means 
increasing faculty and staff as 
well as working towards 
Extension Sites to provide on-site 
seminary education. 

Expanding the seminary will 
cost money; money that will be 
an investment in the on-going life 
of the Church.  Please give 
generously to help this endeavor.  
Checks can be made out to the 
NALS (North American Lutheran 

Vacation Bible School Update 
Debbie Kroening has volunteered to coordinate our Vacation 

Bible School program this summer. The tentative dates are July 17-
19.  

There will be a meeting April 30 following the worship service  
to determine whether or not we have enough volunteers to make this 
program a success. Please plan to attend or talk with Debbie if you 
are willing to help. 

Delegates needed for  Michigan Mission District meeting 

 The Michigan Mission District of the 
NALC will hold its Annual Meeting this 
summer at Redeemer Lutheran Church, 
Owosso, Mich., on July 11. Peace Lutheran 

is able to bring two delegates plus its pastors to this meeting.  If you are 
interested, please contact Pastor Steve for more information. 

We will be leaving Peace at 7:30 a.m. to arrive at Owosso by 10:45 
a.m.  Delegates will gather for lunch from 11 a.m. 12:30 p.m.  at Lula’s 
Restaurant, ranked #1 in the State of Michigan for fried chicken.  The 
meeting will last from 1 to 5 p.m. followed by a catered dinner at 
Redeemer Lutheran.  There will be a presentation to the delegates by 
Bishop Bradowsky and an open question and answer forum from 6:30 to 
8:30 p.m.  We would have the option of staying overnight at a local hotel 
(at our expense) or driving back to St. Joseph after the meeting. 

This is a wonderful opportunity to learn more about our denomination 
on a regional and national scale.  Please consider attending this gathering.   
We need a firm head count by May 12. 

Fellowship Committee seeks hosts for Informal Fellowships  

The Fellowship Committee is looking for volunteers to host informal 
fellowships following church on Sundays without communion. The goal 
is to give people an opportunity of visit and not to feed them lunch. 
These fellowships can be as simple as cookies and coffee. Please sign up 
on the bulletin board if you can help. 

The Committee also wishes to thank Pat Nose for hosting the Soup 
and Bread Suppers during Lent, and everyone who donated items for the 
Maundy Thursday meal and Easter Breakfast.  
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This regular newsletter feature—playing on 
Luther’s famous line in the Small Catechism—is 
designed to help us all better understand why things 
happen as they do at Peace.  There has been much 
confusion the past couple of years as different pastors 
introduced different worship practices.  The worship 
committee actively seeks feedback or questions from 
congregation members confused or concerned about 
worship practices.  This portion of the newsletter will 
share an issue raised at the worship committee and 
provide an answer for the congregation.  Often when 
one person raises a question, others have similar 
thoughts but do not want to ask the question. 

 
“What is that tall candle by the baptismal font and 
why isn’t it lit every Sunday?” 
 

The tall candle is the Paschal Candle (from Pascha 
or Easter).  It is typically a massive candle, at least 2 
inches in diameter and 3 or 4 feet in length.  It is used 
during the Easter season to show the presence of the 

risen Christ among his people.  It 
is also used at baptisms and 
funerals as a sign of dying and 
rising with Christ; of our death 
and his life. 

The Paschal Candle is lit 
during the Easter Season and can 
be placed next to the altar, 
between the altar and the pulpit.   

Depending on local custom, the candle is either lit 
for the first six weeks of the Easter Season and 
extinguished on Ascension Thursday or it remains lit 
for all seven weeks of Easter and is extinguished after 
the celebration of Pentecost.   

The candle is lit for all baptisms, and it is from the 
flame of the Paschal Candle that the taper is lit and 
given to the newly baptized.   

The paschal candle is moved into the Nave 
(Sanctuary) portion of the church building for funerals 
and is placed at the head of the casket to remind 
worshipers of the new life we have in Christ.   

What Does This Mean to Me? 

Anniversary Steering Committee underway 
 
 Can you believe it?  October 31, 2018, we will be 
celebrating our 25th anniversary!  The Anniversary 
Steering Committee has just begun gathering 
information and organizing a time line with important 
dates and events from the past.   
 We have only been through a portion of the 

information that is available to us, but we are making progress.  Any 
dates, events, pictures or information that you would like to share, 
including those from the recent past, would be very helpful.  Please feel 
free to contact anyone on the committee.   

Beginning October 31, 2017, through October 31, 2018, we will 
periodically be sharing pictures and articles for your viewing in the 
fellowship hall.  We are the fact finding committee and any special 
events that may be planned during that year will come from designated 
committees.   

Sally Reschke will be writing our history from the information 
provided to her. We are excited that she has volunteered to do this as she 
has experience in this field. From time to time, we will keep you up-to-
date with our progress through the newsletter, bulletin, or Monday 
Morning Blast. We will have some fun facts to share with you.  Please 
remember that this is a process that takes time, but we are excited about 
this task.  God has blessed us greatly in the past and we look forward to 
His blessings for our future. 
 
           Steering Committee 
           Sandy Warren 
           Lee & Lynn Hornack 
           Rich & Norma Carpenter 

Altar Guild Training 
Have you ever wondered 

about the place settings on the 
Lord’s Table?   

Would you like to learn about 
how to prepare the Table for a 
meal?   

Are you unsure of how to 
handle the serving vessels?   

If so, then come to a training 
session of Altar Guild!  This is a 
great time for people with an 
interest in serving to learn about 
how and why the altar is readied 
for worship.  Training will take 
between one and one-half hour.  
We will meet in the Sanctuary on 
Thursday, May 25, at 7 p.m.   

Now is the time to get your 
questions answered and assist in a 
vital ministry within the 
congregation.  Please contact 
Ginger Kunst at 428-3463, if 
interested. 
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Sun., May 7 - Fourth Sunday of 
Easter 
Acts 2:42-47, Psalm 23 
1 Peter 2:19-25, John 10:1-10 

 
Sun., May 14 - Fifth Sunday of 
Easter 
Acts 6:1-9, 7:2a, 51-60; Psalm 146 
1 Peter 2:2-10, John 14:1-14 

 
Sun., May 21 - Sixth Sunday of 
Easter 
Acts 17:16-31, Psalm 66:8-20 
1 Peter 3:13-22, John 14:15-21 
 

Sun., May 28 - Ascension Sunday 
Acts 1:1-11, Psalm 47 
Ephesians 1:15-23, Luke 24:44-53 

SUPPORTING OUR WORSHIP 

Serving this Month: 
 
Worship Leaders:  Pastor Steve Hartten, 
Pastor Ron Schmidt  
Organist:  Maria Tallman   
Choir:  Sandy Schuermann          
Audio: Josh Lochner,  Mark Carpenter                 
Video: Jim Damaske     
Ushers (S): Rich Steinbauer, Tammy 

Rosolik and Jim Steinbauer  
 (W):  Ron Wilson 
Communion (S): Lee and Lynn Hornack 
  (W):  Ron Wilson 
Altar Guild (S): Margaret Schmeiding 
 (W): Pat Nose 

 
May 7 
Greeters:  Lee and Lynn Hornack 
Lector: Les Ashmore 
Acolyte:  Emily Sorenson  
Altar Flowers: The Tallman Family 
Fellowship: Becky Carpenter  

 
 
May 14 
Greeters:  The Cahill Family 
Lector:   Amy Cahill 
Altar Flowers: Open 

 
May 21 
Greeters:  Chuck and Jane Wilson  
Lector:    Bev So 
Altar Flowers: Open 
Fellowship: Open 

 
May 28 
Greeters: Lee and Lynn Hornack 
Lector:  Sandy Warren  
Altar Flowers: The Cahill Family 
 
 
 
 

THIS MONTH’S READINGS  

 

Don’t Forget 
Directory Photos 

May 15-16 
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1 Roger Siewert 
3 Erica Byers 
4 Betty Hettig 
5 Mildred Wantz 
6 Ruth Retzke 
11 Barb Berry 
12 Ainsley Cahill 
14 Nancy Cooley 
15 Lee Hornack 
23 Eleanor Rinas 
25 Loretta Hartten 
25 Bud Talbot 
26 Miles Farmer 
26 Kelsey Nimtz 
26 Albert Reschke 
27 Lonna Collins 
27 Darlene Gaul 
28 Amy Cahill 
31 Patrick Cahill 
31 Pat Nose

 

7 Josh & April Lochner  
12 Ray & Cathy 
 Dalrymple 
14 James & Judith 
 Priebe 
18 Virgil & Christine 
 Bennett 
23 Ken & Barb Berry Jr. 
30 Kevin & Carrie 
 Kutchie 

Brandon M Enders 
1061 USS Tennessee 
Ave 
Kings Bay, GA 31547 
 
 

Lt/jg Chad Knipschild 
301 Maple 
Edgewater, MD 21037 
 
SSgt. Richard Brooks 
379 Eces Office Simble 
Unit 61205 
APO AS 09309-1205 
 
 
Sgt. Gary Smith  
208 Polson Court 
Raeford, NC  28376

Albert Beebe 
Mary Dey 
Bill Edge  
Shirley Gano  
Marian Hogue 
Dolores Kraklau  
Ray and Marie Lietz 
Joe and Angela 
Naines 
Bob Reinking 
Betty Robbins  
Sylvia Schlender  
Barbara Southland  
Ruth Twarucsek  
Mildred Wantz  
 

MAY 2017 

9–12 Office Hours 
2p Directory 
photos 
6p Council mtg 

9–12 Office Hours 
 

  9–12 Office Hrs 
8 Men’s Ministry  
9 Quilters 
7p Choir 
Pastor off 
 

 
Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

 1 2 3 4 5 6 

7 8 9 10 11 12 13 

14 15 16 17 18 19 20 

21 22 23 24 25 26 27 

28 29 30 31    

Church Calendar  is Live! 
View latest updates at  
PeaceLutheranStJoe.org 

10:15 Worship  
with communion 
Seminary special 
offering 

10:15 Worship  
with communion 
 

Office closed 
 

Office closed 
 

Office closed 

9–12 Office Hours 
8 Men’s Ministry  
9 Quilters 
7p Choir 

9–12 Office Hours 
11:30 Prayer Mtg 
2:30p Upton 
7p Genesis study 

     9–12 Office Hrs 
11:30 Prayer Mtg 
2:30p Upton  
7p Genesis 
7p Ladies study 

10:15 Worship  
2p Family 
Fellowship at 
Pastor Steve’s  

 News due  
9–12 Office Hours 
8 Men’s Ministry 
9 Quilters 
7p Choir 

9–12 Office Hours 
8 Men’s Ministry  
9 Quilters 
7p Altar Guild Trg 

 

 

Office closed 
 
 

9–12 Office Hours 
7p Worship 

9–12 Office Hours 
7p Worship 
Committee Mtg 

9–12 Office Hours 
 

9–12 Office Hours 
7p Worship  

7p Worship  

9–12 Office Hours 
7p Worship  

7p Worship  

9–12 Office Hours 
7p Fellowship 
Committee Mtg 

9–12 Office Hours 
11:30 Prayer Mtg 
2:30p Upton  
7p Genesis study 

10:15 
Confirmation 
Sunday—Worship  
with communion 

     9–12 Office Hrs 
11:30 Prayer Mtg 
2:30p Upton  
7p Genesis 
7p Ladies study 

     9–12 Office Hrs 
11:30 Prayer Mtg 
2:30p Upton  
7p Genesis 
7p Ladies study 
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Hymn or Praise Song Hymnal Onelicense CCLI Votes 

Awesome God   X 1 

Blessed Be Your Name   X 1 

Christ is Made the Sure Foundation WOV  747 Melody Only X 1 

Count Your Blessings  X X 1 

Crown Him With Many Crowns LBW  170 X X 1 

Eat This Bread, Drink This Cup WOV  706 X  1 

Embrace the Cross   X 1 

Eternal Father Strong to Save LBW  467 X X 1 

Faith of Our Fathers LBW  500 X X 1 

Go My Children With My Blessing WOV  721 X  1 

Go Tell It On the Mountain LBW  70 Melody Only X 1 

God is Not Dead   X 1 

God Will Make a Way   X 1 

Great is the Lord  X X 1 

Hallelujah   X 1 

Heaven is My Home   X 1 

Hymn of Promise  X X 1 

I Believe   X 1 

I Know My Redeemer Lives   X 1 

In Christ Alone   X 1 

Jesus Loves Me  X X 1 

Joyful, Joyful We Adore Thee  LBW  551  X 1 

Lord of the Dance  (Melody Only) X 1 

Morning Has Broken    1 

My Faith Looks Up to Thee LBW  479 X X 1 

O God Our Help in Ages Past LBW 320 Melody Only X 1 

O Love That Will Not Let Me Go LBW  324 X X 1 

Oceans   X 1 

On Angels Wings   X 1 

One Bread, One Body WOV  710   1 

One Day At a Time   X 1 

Put Your Hand in the Hand    1 

Silent Night LBW  65 Melody Only X 1 

Soon and Very Soon WOV  744  X 1 

Stay With Us/Lyrics by Bob Schultz    1 

Sweet Hour of Prayer  X X 1 

Sweet, Sweet Spirit  X X 1 

The Lord Bless You and Keep You  X X 1 

The Lord's Prayer  Melody Only X 1 

Turn Your Eyes Upon Jesus  X X 1 

What Wondrous Love is This LBW  385 X X 1 

You'll Never Walk Alone   X 1 

LBW = Lutheran Book of Worship (green) 
WOV = With One Voice (blue) 
Onelicense = Onelicense.net (current licensing company) 
CCLI = Christian Copyright Licensing Inc. 
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Favorite Hymn Voting—the results are in… 
On the next two pages of the  newsletter, we’ve laid out the results of the Favorite Hymn Poll, as well as where 
the  copyright permission for the songs can be found. Currently the church is using OneLicense, but going 
forward, the Worship Committee is looking at options that incorporate more of the songs YOU want to sing.  

Hymn or Praise Song Hymnal Onelicense CCLI Votes 

Amazing Grace LBW  448 X X 11 

Beautiful Savior LBW  518 X X 8 

How Great Thou Art LBW  532 X X 8 

Blessed Assurance WOV  699 X X 7 

Abide With Me LBW  272 X X 6 

The Old Rugged Cross  X X 6 

I Love to Tell the Story LBW  390 X X 5 

Precious Lord, Take My Hand WOV  731 X X 5 

A Mighty Fortress LBW  228 x x 4 

Here I Am Lord WOV  752 X  4 

In the Garden  X X 4 

Lift High the Cross LBW  377 X X 4 

Onward Christian Soldiers LBW  509 X X 4 

Be Still My Soul  X X 3 

Because He Lives   X 3 

Borning Cry WOV  770   3 

He's Got the Whole World in His 
Hands  (Melody Only) X 3 

I Am the Bread of Life WOV  702 Melody Only X 3 

Now Thank We All Our God LBW  534 X X 3 

Shout to the Lord   X 3 

Take My Life And Let It Be LBW  406  X 3 

The Church's One Foundation LBW  369 Melody Only X 3 

This is My Father's World LBW  554 X X 3 

What a Friend We Have in Jesus LBW  439 X X 3 

When Peace Like a River LBW  346 X X 3 

God Bless America    2 

Great is Thy Faithfulness WOV  771 X X 2 

How Great Is Our God   X 2 

I Want Jesus to Walk With Me WOV  660 X X 2 

Just As I Am LBW  296 X X 2 

Lord I Lift Your Name on High   X 2 

Make Me a Blessing   X 2 

O Jesus Thou Art Standing   X 2 

On Eagles Wings WOV  779 Melody Only X 2 

Rock of Ages LBW  327 X X 2 

Safe in the Arms of Jesus  (Melody Only) X 2 

Shine Jesus Shine WOV  651  X 2 

Softly and Tenderly WOV  734 X X 2 

Stay With Us WOV  743   2 

When Morning Guilds the Skies LBW  546 X  2 

You Have Come Down to the 
Lakeshore WOV  784   2 

All Creatures of Our God and King LBW  527 X X 1 

Ave Maria  X X 1 
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2017 Easter Egg Hunt 
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3590 Lincoln Avenue 
St. Joseph, MI   49085 

 

May Family Fellowship 

Cook out at Pastor Steve and 

Loretta’s house  
2 p.m. May 21 

1652 N. Riviera Dr. Stevensville 
 

Burgers and hot dogs provided. Please bring a dish to share 
and sign up on the bulletin board if you plan to attend. 

 
Harlan Olson  

of Run for the Wall  
to speak at  

Peace Lutheran  Church 
5 p.m. June 3 

 

May 17-26, 2017, motorcycle riders from across the  U.S. will gather in Los Angeles, Calif., for Run for 
the Wall. The riders will then follow one of three routes across the country to the Vietnam Veteran’s 
Memorial in Washington, D.C.  Now in its 29th year, the ride is dedicated to Prisoners of War and the 
Missing in Action. Olson will share information about this healing ministry.  


